### Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

## Newsletter



Date: 24 June 2020

Term: 2 Volume: 10





### CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 2 July

Reports go home

Friday 3 July

- Last day of term
- Reports go home (EC1B)

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

**Monday 20 July** 

- Staff Development Day—Pupil Free Day Tuesday 21 July
- Students return

Please note—there will be another Pupil Free Day on Monday 7 September.

#### Assembly—Room 3

Congratulations to Room 3 students and Mrs Hardy and Miss Purdy on a fabulous item. I really enjoyed the educational aspect of the item and I enjoyed asking them questions about the item and their ideas for it. It is always wonderful to see and hear our students performing with such enthusiasm and confidence. Our next PA assembly will be next Friday by Room 1. We are hopeful that next term our assemblies can go back to normal, though this will be dependent on both government restrictions and the building works going-on around the school, and we will communicate this information to parents ahead of any events.

### Children's University Australasia (CUA)

Yesterday after lunch, I met with all students from years 4-6 to launch the new Children's University program, which includes UWA this year as well as ECU. Students were given the membership form to complete and this needs to be returned to the office with membership fee by Thursday 2 July for those who are interested. This is a great opportunity to encourage high quality out of school hours activities.

### **School Board**

We had our meeting last Monday, 15 June. It was fantastic to welcome new parents and a community member on to the board. Over the next term, we will introduce the school board members through the newsletter. In this way, you will be able to contact any of us if you have ideas, etc. I look forward to another successful year, although, it is very different.

Congratulations to Michelle Stamos who was unanimously voted in as the School Board Chair.

#### Reports

Student reports will be sent home on Thursday 2 July and Friday 3 July for EC1B students. As communicated previously, this semester's reports will look a little different to previous reports. Students will not receive a grade but there will be information about what they have been learning and what they can do. Semester 1 reports will not include attendance data due to the disruptions to schooling over the past months. It is anticipated that Semester 2 reporting will be back to normal.

When you receive your child's report, please read them carefully and then sit with your child to discuss the comments. Teachers spend a lot of time teaching and assessing students to be able to report. The comments are vital as they tell you what your child can do and what they can do to improve. It is important to celebrate the successes achieved this semester. Families who require a second copy please email the school office (camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au) by Friday. Second copies will be emailed to the nominated recipient.

### Covid Update—Phase 4 announcement – easing restrictions

On Monday 22 June, the WA Premier announced details of the remaining phases of Western Australia's Roadmap for easing restrictions. Our next phase, Phase 4 will start on Saturday 27 June and come into effect in our schools on Monday 29 June, Week 10. New operating guidelines and FAQs will be published when they come to hand. The Premier also reminds Western Australians to be vigilant and continue to keep-up physical distancing and good personal hygiene to better protect themselves and maintain general community health.

We are still asking that parents refrain from entering school buildings (classrooms, wet areas, library) and only enter the front office if required. Parents who are picking -up or dropping-off students for appointments or the school dentist may enter the school office to sign students in or out. We will inform the school community as restrictions ease.

Janice Cuculoska—Principal

#### Staff Development Day

As you know, the Week 5 student free day was postponed in order for students to spend more time at school this term. Next term there will be two student free days; Monday 20 July (the first day of term); and Monday 7 September. These days are used for planning and professional learning for staff.

### TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Closed Tuesday

www.quickclig.com.au

0412 530 307

SPECIAL STEAM WEEK MENU NEXT WEEK NO ONLINE ORDERING OR NORMAL MENU ITEMS **UNIFORM SHOP:** 

Online orders ONLY or office drop box

www.quickcliq.com.a

Delivered to students twice a week

#### **Physical Education News**

Over the course of the last week, students from Year 1 to 6 participated in a cross country run during their regular sport or physical education lessons. Each student had the opportunity to run the event and their run was timed. The distances were as follows: Year 1 – 600M; Year 2 – 900M; Year 3/4 – 1200M; and Year 5/6 – 1500M. Due to the COVID-19 restrictions we were unable to run our normal Cross Country Event which was disappointing for everyone, and I sincerely apologise for not communicating this to parents earlier. The intention of giving the students the opportunity to do this run was purely for the experience and to earn participation points for their factions. Congratulations to all students for showing wonderful resilience in completing this run.

As part of our physical education lessons this term students in Years 3 – 6 have been doing a 10 minute run which we are calling "Run for Wellness". This involves the students running around 5 different courses throughout the term and at the completion of their lap they scan their unique QR code which records the number of laps and the distance run. Students are encouraged to move continuously around the course with some students pushing themselves to run as many laps as they can in the allotted time each week. Our students have completed 1596 kilometres over the term! Congratulations to the following students for running in excess of 50 laps - Keira H, Max L, Brayden W, Minh P, Alisa M, Haidan H, Layla S, Julian F and Reef T-K. I look forward to a continued outstanding effort from all students in Term 3.

As you know, Term 3 is usually a busy term with sporting events, and we will keep parents informed of any changes that will be made as a result of government restrictions. For now, it is planned that the faction athletics carnival will be held on Wednesday 9 and Friday 11 September, weather permitting.

Alex McLennan
Physical Education Teacher

### **Music News**

Choir rehearsals have resumed this week in the music room after taking place for a number of weeks in the assembly area. It was great to see so many students at this week's rehearsal. As you may already know, the Massed Choir Festival in September has been cancelled, but the good news is that a replacement Massed Choir Sing-along day performance on the steps of the Perth Concert Hall is being planned for Term 4 (around Wednesday 18 November).

Students are encouraged to practice the songs for this Massed Choir Sing-along day on the website <a href="https://www.massedchoirfestival.org.au">www.massedchoirfestival.org.au</a> or if they bring in a USB to the music room I can download the words and music. Choir students who love to draw or paint are encouraged to submit a picture of the song "All Swans Are White" or "Raining on the Rock" by Wednesday 1st July so it can be sent into the Massed Choir Festival to be used in two videos that are being prepared for students. Information sheets and paper can be collected from the music room.

Next week before school on Tuesday 30 June I will be filming the students sing "I Am the Earth" for parents to be able watch. Students need to arrive promptly for our rehearsal wearing their choir uniform , and will need to bring their normal school shirt in their bag to change into afterwards. I have spare shirts if students forget their shirt but unfortunately they won't be in the film if they don't attend. I hope to see everyone next week for this important rehearsal.

Ms Stephanie Bojanich Music Specialist

### **New telephone system reminder**

Remember we have installed a new telephone system. Our new telephone number is **9218 1400**. Please use this from now on. Our published school phone number of 9276 5832 will be redirected however, other school telephone numbers will not. Please update all smart devices with our new number for ease of communication.

#### **School Photos**

School photos will be done during Week 2 next term and payment envelopes will be sent home after the school holidays. Photos will be taken on Wednesday 29 July for the entire school except EC1A and EC3K which will be taken on Thursday 30 July. Prices remain unchanged as follows-

A: Value pack \$45

B: Deluxe individual portrait \$25
C: Basic colour portrait pack \$15
D: 8"X10" individual portrait \$15
E: Traditional class photo \$20
F: Composite group photo \$20
G: Sibling portrait pack \$35

### 2021 Enrolments are now open

If you know of any families with children eligible for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/16 and 30/06/17), who are interested in applying to enrol at Camboon PS for 2021, please let them know to apply now.

All applications for enrolment are due by <u>Friday 24</u> <u>July 2020</u>. Please note that an *Application for Enrolment* can only be made at <u>one</u> public School.

Applicants will be advised in writing by late August of their success in obtaining a place for 2021. Successful applicants will then be required to complete full enrolment forms.

Please note that students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon Primary School this year <u>are</u> required to apply for Pre-primary 2021. Application forms for these students have already been sent home.

Current students from Pre-primary to Year 5 are automatically enrolled in each subsequent year and therefore it is <u>not</u> necessary to complete another application.

### **MERIT CERTIFICATES**

Congratulations to the following students who received Merit Certificates at the last assembly:

EC2	Kal-El B	Thespina F
EC3	Cindy L	·
Room 2	Zahra N	Noah D
Room 3	Sonja V	Tayden L
Room 4	Devanj C	Christopher T
Room 7	Alexander W	Melissa M
Room 8	Katherine H	Harry M
Room 9	Harper G	Chace M
Room 10	Blake H	Arabella I
Room 15	Cara O	Sari M
Room 16	Ava C	Izzabella C
Room 17	Teeng L	Marlissa W









### 

### **AUSSIE OF THE MONTH**

The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian primary school based award program which has been in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state. Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values 🏿 we share as Australians, a sense of fair play, generosity 🕍



### **P&C News**

### Canteen

### STEAM Week Special every day except Tuesday

Next week is STEAM week and we have a special Canteen menu: A Week of STEAM Discovery. Please see the attached menu (hard copies will not be distributed). All orders to



be placed over the counter only. ONLINE ORDERING AND NORMAL MENU ITEMS WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE. The Canteen will be open for lunch only next week.

### Uniform Shop

All hats are now on SALE for \$8 and size 2 and size 4 track pants for \$15 until the end of term. Get your orders in now, either online or by dropping your order into the drop box in the school office. Please refer to our website for order forms (however please note SALE prices are not reflected on the website order form).

### Fundraising—Entertainment books

This year the Entertainment book is entirely digital. Please support our fundraiser. Orders can be placed <u>here</u>.

# BETTER HEALTH **PROGRAM**

Be fitter, healthier and happier!



### Is your child...

- Aged 7-13 years old?
- Above a healthy weight?
- In need of support to improve eating and activity habits?

The Better Health Program is a FREE, 10-week, online or face to face program for children and families. There are weekly sessions, free resources (+fitness tracker) and weekly coaching meetings or calls with a trained and qualified health coach to help keep you on track.

Get involved and start collecting your weekly tokens and prizes!

Due to the ongoing Covid-19 situation face-toface programs continue to be cancelled until further notice.

However, the online version of the program (formally named TEAM Kids Online) featuring weekly phone call support will continue uninterrupted.

Please note that Term 3 2020 places on the online version of the program are limited, with places being offered to families completely free of charge on a first come first served basis.

To register or find out more: 1300 822 953 betterhealthprogram.org

Midvale Hub Parenting Service would like to share an upcoming FREE online parenting workshop for all parents/carers to attend. Our service delivers a range of programs for parents throughout our service area of the Perth North-East and, we would appreciate if you could please share this flyer throughout your networks.

Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth North East is a FREE service, offering information, support, parenting programs, individual support and referral services, for parents and families with children 0-18 years within the Shire of Mundaring, City of Swan, Town of Bassendean and City of Bayswater.

### Midvale Hub Parenting Service

Perth (North East)



### Supporting Children's Strong Emotions

This is a FREE 1.5 hour parent workshop recommended for parents and carers of children aged 3 to 10 years.

The workshop aims to support parents understanding of their children's emotional development and discussions around early brain development.

Learn more about:

- · What are strong emotions and where do they come from?
- How to talk to children about strong emotion Strategies for self-regulation Enhance emotional literacy in children



Where:	Via online video conference platform accessible in your own home.	
	Must have access to WIFI and a device with a camera	
When:	Monday - 29 June 2020	
Time:	7pm to 8.30pm	
Cost:	FREE	

For more information and to register, please contact:

Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth North-East Telepho (08) 9290 6827 Email: El Santa



The Midwale Hub Plannting Service Parth (North East) is prov by Midwale Hub (Shire of Mundering) and funded by the State Government through the Department of Communitie



Relationships Australia。

For all parenting courses please refer to the Relationships Australia website-

https://www.relationshipswa.org.au/

courses-and-seminars/for-parents

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School morley@careforkidswa.net.au 9275 0202



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9218 1400

School Canteen: 0412 530 307 Camboon Dental Therapy Centre: 9276 2488 Care for Kids OSHC: 0456 857 463